December 19, 2008

Suggestions for the Accountability and Transparency Resolution
(1)Require the City Manager to publicly issue a report summarizing the City’s performance in a manner understandable to citizens.  The report should meet criteria set forth by GASB.  This requirement would provide citizens with useful performance information that normally may be difficult or laborious to obtain.

(2)Alter the City Controller’s website to provide public access to the information provided on the Controller’s Intranet site.  This would give citizens the ability to search and query the City’s financial information.  A legal opinion would need to be sought to ensure that proprietary information is not publicized.  

(3)Consult with Law on the ramifications of requiring APD to publicize use of force and disciplinary reports.  The public is sensitive to both of these issues and often finds difficulty obtaining information about them. APD’s contract may include a clause that keeps this information confidential.
(4)Require that all investigative reports be posted on the City’s website.  This requirement would apply to the City Auditor’s Integrity Unit, APD-SIU, HR, and all other City departments.  This requirement would provide the public with access to important information about current events and trends within the City.
(5)If the audit office consolidation resolution is not passed, require an assessment of the governance structures for each audit group in the City.  This requirement would help ensure that all audit groups have the appropriate amount of independence, accountability, and oversight.

(6)Require that two citizens (non-employees) sit on the Audit and Finance Committee.  This requirement would provide the public with an ability to influence the audit function which is focused upon accountability, transparency, and cost effectiveness with-in the City.  Notable or renowned citizens with relevant backgrounds, such as Dr. Michael Granoff could be appointed.
(7)Require that all City contracts include a standard and sufficient audit clause.  This requirement would promote consistency among City contracts.  Currently, many City contracts do not include an audit clause.  In addition, many contracts contain an insufficient/ineffective audit clause that does not adequately benefit the City.
(8)Determine to what extent transparency is a value in the development of the new City website.  If it appears that it is not, require that the developers of the site alter the process to incorporate transparency as a core value. 
